
Ref. GL 22/2019 
        10 September 2019  

Subject: Notification of the Progress on the Civil Case of Group Lease Public Company Limited (Revised) 

Attention: The President  
 The Stock Exchange of Thailand 

Reference: Letter of the Company to the President of the Stock Exchange of Thailand No. GL 59/2018, GL 
20/2019 and GL 21/2019 re: Notification on the Progress on the Civil Case of Group Lease Public 
Company Limited, dated 7 December 2018, 21 August 2019 and 29 August 2019. 

  As previously disclosed through the Stock Exchange of Thailand (the “SET”) that J Trust Asia 
Pte. Ltd., a subsidiary of J Trust Co., Ltd. submitted a complaint to the Civil Court against Group Lease Public 
Company Limited (the “Company”) based on the allegations of wrongful acts, avoidance of voidable of 
transactions and claimed compensation for damages. The Court scheduled the date of preliminary hearing on 10 
September 2019, as detailed in the reference.  

  The Company would like to inform that on 10 September 2019, the Court granted the order to 
adjourn the preliminary hearing date to 8 October 2019 since it is in the period of waiting for the Central 
Bankruptcy Court’s official judgment document to be delivered.  If there is any further development, the Company 
will update as appropriate.   

  Please be informed accordingly. 

           Yours sincerely,  

 

        (Mr. Tatsuya Konoshita) 
        Chief Executive Officer 
 

 

 


